
 

Friday 3rd April 2020 

Message from the head:  
So here we are at the end of our second week of school closure. What should have been the week when we had our 
Easter Egg decorating Competition and International Food Evening—instead we have been communicating with you 
through the website and our parent hub app and texts. Hopefully you all received the letter I sent out yesterday with 
the plans for Easter—if you have not please check on parent hub.  Teachers have been working hard to make sure they 
manage to chat to all of you and the children this week and I’m really pleased to hear the positive feedback they have 
been getting. I have also managed to speak to a number of you myself and am pleased that so far things seem to be 
going okay. We have no idea how long this way of working is going to last for but for however long it is we as a staff 
will do all we can to support you and the children. I spoke to a few families this week and we talked about how you 
were managing not just accessing the work online but having the resources—paper, pencils etc. to be able to do the 
tasks. Please do let us know if any of you need any resources—we will do what we can to source them for you so the 
children, and you, have everything you need to keep busy. If you check the website pages for each class you will find 
that we have uploaded  a number of ideas of projects and activities the children can do over Easter. We hope you find them useful—there’s 
even a few competitions for some of the year groups to get the competitive juices flowing! While officially it is the Easter break we will be 
checking in over Easter just to make sure all is well and you have all you 
need. We will also be in school over the period providing care for the 
Key Worker families that need it so will be checking in on the school 
email, so please do email should you have any urgent questions or con-
cerns (admin@fleet.camden.sch.uk). Please keep sending us photos of 
the children working, playing, creating so we can help you to celebrate 
and encourage them and see what they are up to. As you can see from 
the next four pages of this newsletter and on Twitter there is loads of 
fantastic things still happening thanks to you, our amazing families and 
children.  
Finally, I’d like to just take a moment to say thank you to all my amazing 
staff—teachers, support staff, office staff, site and kitchen staff. They 
have been amazing through this period. While the NHS staff have been 
universally recognised, and rightly so, for the incredible job they are 
doing on the front line of the Covid-19 pandemic, I want to give a little 
shout out to all the education staff out there who are also continuing to 
come in to work, keeping schools open for Key worker children, provid-
ing food and a safe environment for those children, as well as working 
tirelessly to ensure that we keep in contact with all of you and your 
children while providing the work necessary to be able to use and keep 
busy.  
Stay safe and well and I will write again after the Easter break (?!). I 
hope you are able to enjoy this most unusual Easter as best you can. 
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Easter Egg Competition 
Just because we are not in school is no reason why the 
annual ‘Fleet Egg-stravaganza’ cannot still take place. As 
usual the rules are simple. Take a boiled egg and deco-
rate it in any way you see fit—make it into a character or whatever 
takes your fancy. Some like to create a scene to go with it and some like 
to have multiple eggs—the choice really is yours. Remember we like egg 
based puns—we think they are eggs-cellent! Send in a picture of your 
creations to the school admin email address shown above or tweet 
them using the school twitter account @FleetPrimary 
We can’t wait to see what you come up with this year. Send pics to us 
by the 20th April so we can pick our favourites. 

Message from Year 5—The Editorial 

Board of the ‘Fleet Beat’: Pet Mania! 
Have you got a gorgeous goldfish, a handsome ham-
ster, an adorable dog or a cute cat? Then enter this competition! We 
are looking for Fleet's cutest pet. Send in a photo of your pet to 
fleet.beat@fleet.camden.sch.uk along with the pet's name, 
age, breed and a little bit about its personality. The photo must in-
clude a piece of paper saying 'Fleet' in it so we know it is a real pet 
and not from the internet! If you don't have a pet, you can use a 
friend's pet. All entries must be emailed by 3rd April. Good luck! 

Free School Meal Status 
We are aware that many people at this time could be struggling finan-
cially. Some people may also have lost their jobs due to the closing of 
businesses and the measures imposed by the government. If you fall 
into this category and think you may be eligible for ‘Free School Meals’ 
status we would urge you to apply. The government and Camden are 
providing food for those children eligible for the free school meals 
while schools are closed. This could be very useful to you. If you do 
not know who to go to about applying send an email to Lisa in the 
office via the school admin email address—put ‘FSM’ in the subject 
header and she can support you to make an application through Cam-
den. This way we can help make sure you get access to any support 
out there you are entitled to. 

Message from the Chair of Governors 
Dear Fleet parents and carers, 
I’m Kim and I’m the Chair of the school’s governing body.  

I wanted to get in touch with you during this difficult time to reas-
sure you that we are carrying on with our work as Governors and 
also to express our appreciation for staff who are working really 
hard to make sure children are safe and supported.  
I know the government announced the closing of schools, but this is 
really not true of Fleet, along with many other schools in             
Camden.              
Mr McGibbon and his staff have done a huge amount including: 

 setting up on site provision for key workers’ children, vulner-
able children and those with Education and Health Care 
Plans,  

 organising and delivering free school meals, 

 making sure that vulnerable families are safe,  

 providing lots of support and resources for you on the school 
website, 

 supporting teachers in phoning children in their classes to 
check on how things are.  

I want you to know that governors are closely monitoring what is 
going on in the school and we are particularly focused on the well-
being of all of our community. Mr McGibbon sends governors regu-
lar updates and we are particularly concerned about staff wellbeing. 
We recognise that there are many pressures on individual members 
of staff  that they may need to put before their teaching, including 
their own health and their need to support their own families. 
This is a very difficult time to be a parent or a carer and I hope that 
you are managing as best you can. My personal opinion is that we 
do not need to be teachers but that we should try to do our best to 
support our children. If this means they spend more time on screens 
than they usually do, then so be it. They need to know that they are 
loved and cared for and that as parents we will do everything we 
can to keep them safe. We also need to look after ourselves. 
Wishing you all as good a holiday as possible, 
Kim  

A Rainbow from Maya, Sami, 
Sufiyan and Shajai for all our 

fabulous key workers  
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Huge thank you to all you are doing to support your children and each other. These are some of the pictures and work you have shared with us this 
week —remember admin@fleet.camden.sch.uk to send us images (put the class teacher’s name and class in the subject). 
On the next four  pages work from:  Nommi, Tabby, Hunter, Jake, Tara, Hana, Maxence, Vesper, Erina, Mason, Peter, Isaac, Jake, Ursula, Mia, An-

nie, Ubayd, Frankie, Samuel, Delphi, Lena, Lucia, Robin, Amber-Lily and Emaline! Keep it coming—we 
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